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Form 604 
Corporations Act 2001 

Section 671B 
 

Notice of change of interests of substantial holder 

 

To  Company Name/Scheme Vitalharvest Freehold Trust  (VTH) 

 

ACN/ARSN 626 537 362 

 

1. Details of substantial holder (1) 

Name Costa Asset Management Pty Ltd ACN 079 151 894 (CAM) as trustee for the Costa Asset Management Unit Trust 

ACN/ARSN (if applicable)       

 

The substantial holder became aware of a 
change in the interests of the substantial holder 

 

on 09/09/2019  

The previous notice was given to the company on 01/08/2018  

The previous notice was dated 01/08//2018  

 

2. Previous and present voting power 

 

The total number of votes attached to all the voting Units in the company or voting interests in the scheme that the substantial holder or an associate (2) had a 

relevant interest (3) in when last required, and when now required, to give a substantial holding notice to the company or scheme, are as follows: 

 

Class of securities (4) 

Previous notice Present notice  

 Person’s votes Voting power (5) Person’s votes Voting power (5)  

 Ordinary Units 10,000,000 5.41% 15,953,529 8.62%  

                                

3. Changes in relevant interests 

 

Particulars of each change in, or change in the nature of, a relevant interest of the substantial holder or an associate in voting securities of the company or  

scheme, since the substantial holder was last required to give a substantial holding notice to the company or  scheme are as follows: 

 
Date of 

change 

Person whose 

relevant interest 

changed 

Nature of 

change (6) 

Consideration 

given in relation 

to change (7) 

Class and 

number of 

securities 

affected 

Person’s votes 

affected 
 

 09.09.2019 
Alvastar Pty Ltd ACN 

060 679 370  
(Alvastar) 

Acquisition of 
961,177 Units  

$826,612.22  

 

961,177  

ordinary Units 
961,177  

 09.09.2019 Robert John Costa 

The relevant interest 
that Alvastar has.  

Robert John Costa 
does not control the 
exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by Alvastar 

N/A 
961,177  

ordinary Units 

961,177 

 

 

 

 09.09.2019 

Elaine Costa 
Superannuation Pty 
Ltd  (ACN 146 605 

843) (E Costa Super) 

Acquisition of 
961,176 Units  

$826,611.36 

 

961,176  

ordinary Units 

961,176 

 

 
 

 09.09.2019 Elaine Costa 

The relevant interest 
that E Costa Super 
has.  Elaine Costa 

does not control the 
exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by E Costa 
Super 

N/A 
961,176  

ordinary Units 
961,176 

 
 

 09.09.2019 
A Costa TT Pty Ltd 

(ACN 625 743 044) (A 
Costa TT) 

The relevant interest 
that E Costa Super 
has.  A Costa TT 

does not control the 
exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by E Costa 
Super 

N/A 
961,176  

ordinary Units 
961,176 

 
 



 

09.09.2019 

Anthela Nominees Pty 
Ltd (ACN 063 490 

488) (Anthela) 

The relevant interest 
that E Costa Super 
has.  Anthela does 

not control the 
exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by E Costa 
Super 

N/A 
961,176  

ordinary Units 

961,176 

 
 

 

09.09.2019 Rita Costa 
Superannuation Pty 
Ltd (ACN 146 605 

816) (R Costa Super) 

Acquisition of 
961,176 Units  

$826,611.36  

 

961,176  

ordinary Units 

961,176 

 
 

 

09.09.2019 

Rita Costa 

The relevant interest 
that R Costa Super 

has.  Rita Costa does 
not control the 

exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by R Costa 
Super 

N/A 
961,176  

ordinary Units 
961,176  

 

09.09.2019 

Robert John Costa 

The relevant interest 
that R Costa Super 
has.  Robert John 

Costa does not 
control the exercise 

of voting rights in the 
VTH Units held by R 

Costa Super 

N/A 
961,176  

ordinary Units 
961,176  

 10.09.2019 Alvastar  
Acquisition of 
350,000 Units  

$301,000  

 

350,000 

ordinary Units 
350,000  

 10.09.2019 Robert John Costa 

The relevant interest 
that Alvastar has.  

Robert John Costa 
does not control the 
exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by Alvastar 

N/A 
350,000 

ordinary Units 

350,000 

 
 

 10.09.2019 E Costa Super 
Acquisition of 
329,258 Units  

$283,161.88  

 

329,258 

ordinary Units 
329,258 

 
 

 10.09.2019 Elaine Costa 

The relevant interest 
that E Costa Super 
has.  Elaine Costa 

does not control the 
exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by E Costa 
Super 

N/A 
329,258 

ordinary Units 
329,258 

 
 

 10.09.2019 A Costa TT  

The relevant interest 
that E Costa Super 
has.  A Costa TT 

does not control the 
exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by E Costa 
Super 

N/A 
329,258 

ordinary Units 
329,258 

 
 

 

10.09.2019 

Anthela  

The relevant interest 
that E Costa Super 
has.  Anthela does 

not control the 
exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by E Costa 
Super 

N/A 
329,258 

ordinary Units 
329,258  

 
10.09.2019 

R Costa Super 
Acquisition of 
350,000 Units  

$300,981.17  

 

350,000  

ordinary Units 
350,000   

 

10.09.2019 

Rita Costa 

The relevant interest 
that R Costa Super 

has.  Rita Costa does 
not control the 

exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by R Costa 
Super 

N/A 
350,000  

ordinary Units 
350,000   

 

10.09.2019 

Robert John Costa 

The relevant interest 
that R Costa Super 
has.  Robert John 

Costa does not 
control the exercise 

of voting rights in the 
VTH Units held by R 

Costa Super 

N/A 
350,000 

ordinary Units 
350,000  



 11.09.2019 Alvastar  
Acquisition of 
240,000 Units  

$206,400  

 

240,000 

ordinary Units 
240,000  

 11.09.2019 Robert John Costa 

The relevant interest 
that Alvastar has.  

Robert John Costa 
does not control the 
exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by Alvastar 

N/A 
240,000 

ordinary Units 

240,000 

 
 

 11.09.2019 E Costa Super 
Acquisition of 
260,742 Units  

$224,238.12  

 

260,742 

ordinary Units 
260,742 

 
 

 11.09.2019 Elaine Costa 

The relevant interest 
that E Costa Super 
has.  Elaine Costa 

does not control the 
exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by E Costa 
Super 

N/A 
260,742  

ordinary Units 
260,742 

 
 

 11.09.2019 A Costa TT  

The relevant interest 
that E Costa Super 
has.  A Costa TT 

does not control the 
exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by E Costa 
Super 

N/A 
260,742  

ordinary Units 
260,742 

 
 

 

11.09.2019 

Anthela  

The relevant interest 
that E Costa Super 
has.  Anthela does 

not control the 
exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by E Costa 
Super 

N/A 
260,742  

ordinary Units 
260,742  

 
11.09.2019 

R Costa Super 
Acquisition of 
240,000 Units  

$206,400  

 

240,000 

ordinary Units 
240,000  

 

11.09.2019 

Rita Costa 

The relevant interest 
that R Costa Super 

has.  Rita Costa does 
not control the 

exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by R Costa 
Super 

N/A 
240,000 

ordinary Units 
240,000  

 

11.09.2019 

Robert John Costa 

The relevant interest 
that R Costa Super 
has.  Robert John 

Costa does not 
control the exercise 

of voting rights in the 
VTH Units held by R 

Costa Super 

N/A 
240,000 

ordinary Units 
240,000  

 
11.09.2019 

Anthela 
Acquisition of 

1,300,000 Units 

$1,118,000 

 

1,300,000 

ordinary Units 
1,300,000  

 

11.09.2019 

Elaine Costa 

The relevant interest 
that Anthela has.  

Elaine Costa does 
not control the 

exercise of voting 
rights in the VTH 

Units held by Anthela 

N/A  
1,300,000 

ordinary Units 
1,300,000  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4. Present relevant interests 

 
Particulars of each relevant interest of the substantial holder in voting securities after the change are as follows: 
 
 
 
 

Holder of 

relevant 

interest 

Registered 

holder of 

securities 

Person entitled 

to be registered 

as holder (8) 

Nature of 

relevant 

interest (6) 

Class and 

number of 

securities 

Person’s votes  

 

CAM as trustee 
for the Costa 
Asset 
Management 
Unit Trust 
(CAM) 

CAM CAM 
Legal and beneficial 

ownership 

10,000,000 

ordinary Units 

10,000,000 

 
 



 
Robert John 
Costa 

CAM N/A 

Joint control of Jamanlea 
Pty Ltd which owns more 
than 20% of the Units in 

CAM.  Does not control the 
exercise of voting rights in 
VTH Units held by CAM 

10,000,000 

ordinary Units 
10,000,000  

 Rita Costa CAM N/A 

Joint control of Jamanlea 
Pty Ltd which owns more 
than 20% of the Units in 

CAM.  Does not control the 
exercise of voting rights in 
VTH Units held by CAM 

10,000,000 

ordinary Units 
10,000,000  

 
Jamanlea Pty 
Ltd ACN 006 
179 291 

CAM N/A 

Owner of more than 20% of 
the Units in CAM.  Does not 

control the exercise of 
voting rights attached to 
VTH Units held by CAM. 

10,000,000 

ordinary Units 
10,000,000  

 Anthela  CAM N/A 

Owner of more than 20% of 
the Units in CAM.  Does not 

control the exercise of 
voting rights attached to 
VTH Units held by CAM. 

10,000,000 

ordinary Units 
10,000,000  

 Elaine Costa CAM N/A 

Control of Anthela 
Nominees Pty Ltd.  Does 
not control the exercise of 
voting rights attached to 
VTH Units held by CAM. 

10,000,000 

ordinary Units 
10,000,000  

 Alvastar Alvastar Alvastar 
Legal and beneficial 

ownership 

1,551,177 

ordinary Units 
1,551,177  

 
Robert John 
Costa 

Alvastar N/A 

Owner of greater than 20% 
of the shares in Alvastar.  

Does not control the 
exercise of voting rights in 
VTH Units held by Alvastar 

1,551,177 

ordinary Units 
1,551,177  

 E Costa Super E Costa Super E Costa Super 
Legal and beneficial 

ownership 

1,551,176 

ordinary Units 
1,551,176  

 Elaine Costa E Costa Super N/A 

Owner of greater than 20% 
of the shares in E Costa 

Super.  Does not control the 
exercise of voting rights 

attached to VTH Units held 
by E Costa Super. 

1,551,176 

ordinary Units 
1,551,176  

 A Costa TT E Costa Super N/A 

Owner of greater than 20% 
of the shares in E Costa 

Super.  Does not control the 
exercise of voting rights 

attached to VTH Units held 
by E Costa Super. 

1,551,176 

ordinary Units 
1,551,176  

 Anthela  E Costa Super N/A 

Control of Anthela 
Nominees Pty Ltd.  Does 
not control the exercise of 
voting rights attached to 

VTH Units held by E Costa 
Super 

1,551,176 

ordinary Units 
1,551,176  

 R Costa Super R Costa Super R Costa Super 
Legal and beneficial 

ownership 

1,551,176 

ordinary Units 
1,551,176  

 Rita Costa 

 

 

R Costa Super N/A 

Owner of greater than 20% 
of the shares in R Costa 

Super.  Does not control the 
exercise of voting rights 

attached to VTH Units held 
by R Costa Super. 

1,551,176 

ordinary Units 
1,551,176  

 
Robert John 
Costa 

R Costa Super N/A 

Owner of greater than 20% 
of the shares in R Costa 

Super.  Does not control the 
exercise of voting rights 

attached to VTH Units held 
by R Costa Super. 

1,551,176 

ordinary Units 
1,551,176  

 Anthela 
Anthela 

Anthela 
Legal and beneficial 

ownership 

1,300,000 

ordinary Units 
1,300,000  

 Elaine Costa Anthela N/A 

Owner of greater than 20% 
of the shares in Anthela.  

Does not control the 
exercise of voting rights 

attached to VTH Units held 
by Anthela. 

1,300,000 

ordinary Units 
1,300,000  

 
 

 




